

December 7, 2012

Tess Kitchen, HUB President 1—828 West 8th Avenue Vancouver, BC V5Z 1E2

Dear Tess:

Re: Highway 1 Ironworkers Memorial Bridge Pathway Improvements and Safety Fencing Project

– Letter of Intent

The Ministry of Transportation & Infrastructure is pleased to inform the HUB that the detailed design to widen the existing sidewalks to 2.5 m and install pedestrian/bicycle safety fences along the west and east side of the Ironworkers Memorial Bridge has been initiated. This project is to improve pedestrian and cycling safety and help eliminate non-vehicular incidents on the bridge which have severely impacted traffic flow in the past.

The project design and engineering is scheduled to be completed in the spring of 2013, at various stages of the design, project information will be disseminated to various stakeholders and the public to solicit feedback.

Should you have any questions, or would like to meet and discuss the proposed works, please contact me at 604 660-8211, 604 250-7571 (cell) or jay.Porter@gov.bc.ca.

Yours truly,

Jay Porter, Senior Project Manager

Ministry of Transportation